
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL WORK SESSION 

 
March 24, 2008 

 
 

A work session of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 24, 2008, at 9:00am, 
at the A&O Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following: Derrick McElwaney, Mayor;  Polly Garlington, Council Member; 
Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Connie Turner, Council Member; Gordy Anderson; Donna 
Camp, Town Clerk. 
 
Mayor McElwaney called the session to order at 9:00am. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
CDBG – Set up meeting with Allen-Smith Consulting to discuss applying for the 2009 grant. 
 
The Turin Council approved at their March meeting the approval for additional fire hydrants in 
the town limits.  One will be located on Terrentine Street next to Haines Trail.  And the second 
one will be located on Stovall Street. 
 
LCI – Set up meeting with the Atlanta Regional Commission to discuss ways to improve the 
Town’s application for the designation of LCI.  Coweta County is exploring a possible LCI 
project to submit to ARC.  A joint project with the County is improbable. 
 
Stovall Street – Get estimates for scraping and paving of Stovall Street.  Right of Way on Stovall 
is not known.  Contact attorney’s to advise how to establish ROW. 
 
Highway 54 Property – The loan for the Hwy 54 property is an interest only loan.  Check on 
interest rates to make the loan permanent. 
 
Training – Several Council Members were interested in additional municipal training and the 
Town Clerk provided upcoming training schedules. 
 
Recreation Center Renovations – Mayor McElwaney discussed the renovations to the Rec. 
Center and Town Hall.  The Town is waiting on bids for construction. 
 
Streetscapes Update – Construction should begin this week on the Streetscapes.  The roads will 
be closed as needed during construction.   
 
Speed Limit Signs – After the streetscapes are completed, the Town will look into additional 
signs if needed. 
 
 



 

 

Meeting Packets/Procedures/Times – Town Clerk will e-mail the meeting packets to the 
Council before the meeting.  Printed copies of the packets will be given to the Council on the 
night of the meetings.  Since the time change, the meetings will go back to 7:00pm. 
 
Tennis Court Maintenance – Equipment for the tennis courts has arrived and should be 
installed over the next couple of weeks. 
 
There being no further business before the Council, the work session was adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


